Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
I am seeking information concerning taxi and private hire drivers and the Equality Act 2010.

I would like to know: 

· How many taxi and private hire drivers within your authority have been fined, prosecuted or had their licences revoked from 6 April 2017 to the present day for being in breach of the newly amended Equality Act 2010, which states taxi drivers will face a fine of up to £1,000 if they refuse to transport wheelchair users or attempt to charge them extra https://www.gov.uk/government/news/law-change-demands-equal-treatment-for-disabled-taxi-users. Please specify the action taken and the date on which the action occurred
No hackney carriage or private hire vehicle drivers have been fined, prosecuted or had their licences revoked from 6 April 2017 to the present day under the newly amended Equality Act 2010. However, 3 cases are under investigation.

· I would also like to know how many complaints have been made to your authority specifically in relation to this legislation from 6 April 2017 to the present day. Please specify the nature of the complaint and the date of the complaint
The number of complaints received between 6 April 2017 to the present day is three, all of which are under investigation with a view to prosecution of the drivers.

           

Refuse to convey wheelchair user – 5 May

Failed to secure wheelchair and occupant; overcharge – 17 July 2017

Overcharge – 24 August 2017

· I would also like to know how many complaints have been made to your authority – from September 2015 to the present day – about drivers on the issues of discrimination against the disabled, overcharging disabled passengers and providing assistance to the disabled. Please specify the nature of the complaint and the date of the complaint
We have received the following complaints from September 2015 this excludes the three cases previously mentioned. Please note the vehicles were all hackney carriages and the complaints all relate to wheelchair users.

                              

Refuse to convey wheelchair user – 19 December 2015 – prosecution not pursued due to lack of co-operation by complainant.*

                              

Refuse to convey wheelchair user – 22 December 2015 – prosecution not pursued due to lack of co-operation by complainant.*

Refuse to convey wheelchair user – 19 April 2016 – complainant did not wish to attend court.*

Driver offered no assistance – 20 April 2016 – complainant did not wish to attend court.

Overcharge – 6 August 2016 – complainant did not wish to attend court.*

Refuse to convey wheelchair user – 24 October 2016 – complainant had no vehicle details (plate or reg numbers) – nfa.*

Despite the relevant section of the Equality Act 2010 not being enacted at the time, the cases marked * could have been pursued to prosecution had the complainant co-operated fully or wished to pursue the matter to court. The cases would have been pursued as a standard refuse to convey passenger or overcharge under the existing hackney carriage byelaws.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

